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òChurches that become passionate about 

people outside their walls will be far more 

effective than churches that are passionate 

only about keeping the few people they 

have  inside their walls.ó Carey        

Nieuwhof, pastor and ministry trainer 

Weõre in the middle of a revolution at 

Christ Lutheran Church. Weõre         

becoming passionate about new things. 

Over the past two decades we have 

been passionate about our beach 

church. Weõve reached A LOT of    

people with our outdoor worship.  

People who would never feel         

comfortable in a traditional church 

building have felt Godõs presence on 

the beach. People who have been hurt 

by churches have been healed on the 

sand. Many of our members and friends 

came on a whim and never left. Itõs an 

exciting ministry of our church. 

But weõre starting to think about    

people who will never join us on     

Sundays. Our newest ministry, the 

homeless lunch in Bonita Canyon Park, 

is remarkable. We are passionate about 

the people outside our meeting spaces: 

the homeless, those in recovery    

houses, those just passing through who 

need a meal and a kind word. Servers 

of the meal may be transformed more 

deeply than the recipients of the food 

and clothing. We marvel at Godõs work 

through our hands and our friendship.  

Weõre also meeting strangers on 

Wednesday mornings during Centering 

Prayer. Again, we meet people outside 

our walls, inviting them to a moment of 

quiet. Sometimes they return another 

week. Sometimes they walk with us on 

the beach trail and we learn a bit about 

their lives. Weõre passionate about 

sharing alternative ways of finding God. 

On November 8 weõll be meeting our 

neighbors on Camino Capistrano.      

Several dozen people walk their dogs 

past our church every day, and weõre 

passionate about meeting them and 

blessing their animals. Will they join us 

on Sunday morning? Maybe. Maybe weõll 

discover they need our building or our 

resources in other ways. We canõt wait 

to find out. This curiosity and          

compassion for our neighbors will grow 

the church. Maybe in numbers, maybe in 

finances, definitely in hope and trust and 

a deeper connection to God and each 

other.  

Weõre celebrating our 50th anniversary. 

Itõs a good milestone for our church and 

we are grateful to God. But there is no 

one here to give us an oral history of 

what was. We can only celebrate this 

anniversary by looking forward to what 

will be. Weõre passionate about the    

future, moving outside our walls to find 

new friends and new ministries. The 

church will look different in the coming 

years. And thatõs very good news. Stick 

around, wonõt you? Letõs see what God 

will do next. 

-Pastor Brenda 

 
 

 

November Calendar  

 

Every Tuesday  

Bible Study 

10 a.m. & 6:30 p.m.  

   

Every Wednesday  

Centering Prayer 

North Beach - 7:30 a.m. 

 

November 1  

All Saints Day 

 

November 8  

50th Anniversary     

Celebration and Blessing 

of the Animals 10:30am 

 

November 17  

WELCA Bible Study 

Donna Runningõs 1 p.m. 

 

November 18  

Council Meeting 

Fireside Room 5:30 p.m. 

 

November 26 & 27  

Thanksgiving 

School & Office Closed 

Service at St. Clementõs 

10 a.m. 

 

November 29  

Advent Begins 

 

 

Sunday Worship  

 

Beach Worship 

8:00AM 

 

Sanctuary Service 

10:30 AM 

 

Almighty God by the power of your Holy Spirit open our eyes, ears, hearts, and very lives 

to your presence so that today we may worship and serve you in faithfulness and be a 

blessing and healing reminders of your love to all whose lives we touch. Amen. 

Christ Lutheran Church  

Pastorõs Message 
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Council Corner  

50th Anniversary Celebration to Focus on Community Engagement  

 Happy Thanksgiving, everyone!  November promises to be an exciting month at CLC, with our 
50th Anniversary service, Neighborhood Gathering and Blessing of the Animals on Nov. 8ña month to 
give thanks for our first 50 years and to step joyfully into the next 50, wherever God is leading us!  
Your Council hopes all members will submit pledge cards and time and talents information in early   
November to help us with budget planning for 2016 (the congregation will vote on the budget at our 
Annual Meeting on January 31).  A Nominating Committee of three outgoing (as in, they are friendly 
and their terms are up) Council members will also be asking members this month to consider running 
for three open seats on Council, a great opportunity to be of service to our church, our community 
and our Lord.   

 Among actions taken at the October Council meeting, Council reviewed Pastor Brendaõs      
expansive 6-month goals, encouraging her continued community involvement and pursuit of new      
revenue streams.  She has a really busy November, not only with worship and activities here, but     
fulfilling speaking and other commitments throughout the Synod.  As Amalia Vagts, director of         
Extraordinary Lutheran Ministries, said at both services on Oct. 25, Pastor Brenda is a òrock staró and 
we are blessed to have her leading us at Christ Lutheran. 

 Council also acted to move forward with necessary tree-trimming even though the budget is 
$500 short of the cost.  This is true of other property maintenance needs, as well.  Some maintenance 
simply cannot be deferred for safety reasons and to protect our property.  For example, with an El 
Nino season ahead, we need to make some unbudgeted drainage and runoff barrier improvements.  
Council has decided to dip into reserves to cover these costs, but we hope members will prayerfully 
consider giving for these designated property needs or give 50th Anniversary òBooster Shotó         
contributions that can be used for church maintenance needs.  -Judy Franz, Council President 

 Council meets this month on Wednesday, November 18, at 5:30 p.m. in the Fireside Room.           
Your concerns, ideas and questions are always welcome and our meetings are open to all.  Please feel free to 
contact any Council member via phone or email (the church directory is available at each service or at the 
church office.)  In addition to Pastor Brenda, Council members are Shay Arnett, Betty Buck, Judy Franz, Pat 
Gilliam, Laura Pephens and Donna Vidrine.   

 Christ Lutheran Church will celebrate our 50th year of ministry in San Clemente 
on  Sunday, November 8 with a combined service in the sanctuary, dedication of a new      
liturgical banner and a neighborhood gathering.  
 We have decided to keep the focus on community engagement, rather than a big 
party. To celebrate our 50 years together and build a foundation for the next 50 years, 
weõll pledge the following: 
¶ 50 boxes for Operation Christmas Child  
¶ 50 animals blessed at our First Ever Blessing of the Animals on Nov. 8th  
¶ 50 sets of underwear and socks donated to homeless friends  
¶ 50 pounds of food collected each month for FAM  
¶ $5000 (or more) booster shot ð additional donations to Christ Lutheran 

Church to strengthen our financial position.  
¶ 50 acts of kindness and 50 letters to veterans.  
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Operation Christmas Child  

CLC Book Club  

CLCõs Book Club meets next on Tuesday, Dec. 1, 6 p.m. in the Fireside 
Room.  We are reading Mrs. Grant and Madame Jule by Jennifer         
Chiaverini. This book imagines the inner life of Julia 
Grant, beloved as a Civil War generalõs wife and the 
First Lady, yet who grappled with a profound and    
complex relationship with the slave who was her   
namesakeñuntil she forged a proud identity of her 
own.  And on Thursday, January 14, 2016, we will meet 
to discuss the novel Annaliese from Off, with its author 
Lindy Keane Carter, who is a friend of our fellow CLC 
member, Dellita Kobold.  We hope many will join us 

that night to meet Lindy Carter and talk with her about her powerful 
novel of fidelity and beauty pitted against greed and loss in the forests of 
1900s Georgia.  The book is available in bookstores, on Amazon and on 
Kindle.  Read on!  

All women are welcome to attend our womenõs Bible Study at Donna     

Runningõs home from 1 PM ð 2:30 on Tuesday, November 17.  This session 

in the series, òSlow Faithó is entitled, òMake Haste, O Lordó with the theme 

verse from Psalm 31:15: òMy times are in your hand.  Deliver me from the 

hand of my enemies and persecutors.ó  This session will focus on when God 

is telling us to hurry up and take action or when we might wish God would 

speed up a little.  The Psalms, the prayer book of Godõs people, can be a 

fruitful ground for finding a voice in the experience of reconciling whole 

world, through Jesus. 

 

November 17th, 1:00 ð 2:30 PM at Donna Runningõs home 
118 Mira Adelante, San Clemente, 92673 
Please contact  Ruth Milversted for more information at (949) 240-1132. 

What in the world of WELCA?  

We will be filling shoe boxes with Christmas gifts for children in war-torn countries in Novem-

ber.  The boxes and information about what kinds of things should go in them will be available   

starting Sunday, November 8ñour 50th Anniversary day! We hope to fill 50 boxes (again, in 

celebration of our 50th anniversary) to be blessed on Nov. 22 and delivered to the drop off lo-

cation at Pacific Coast Church the following day. Our Preschool families will be helping also! 
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When Moses was leading Israel to the Promised Land, he instituted the òtitheó, that is, 1/10th of 

all the people owned was to be given for temple operations and priests (Numbers 18:21-28) and 

to help the widows and poor. (Deuteronomy 26:12-13). Some of us were raised tithing. Some 

give way beyond 10%, others shake their heads at a figure which seems like an unachievable bur-

den. 

 
Giving is very personal. Paul writes in II Corinthians 9:7 òEach of you must give as you have made 

up your mind, not reluctantly or under compulsion, for God loves a cheerful giver.ó We focus on 

the last part of that sentence, but the first is also important: each of us must decide on our own 

how much weõll give. Itõs part of your individual spiritual journey.  

 
Some of us have never really thought about how much we give. We throw a $20 in the plate oc-

casionally and know thatõs more than most people give. Hereõs a chart to help you figure out 

what percentage of your income or wealth you give: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As we move into our pledging for the 2016 church year, I ask you to prayerfully consider your 

giving. What would it look like to move your giving one percentage point to the right? Would 

10% be a possibility? Is it time to move beyond a tithe to even greater generosity? 

 
Christ Lutheran Church has struggled financially for several years. We are operating on a deficit 

budget now. We praise God as we are beginning to turn our financial picture around, but it will 

take some time. We thank you for your generosity up to this point and ask for you to continue 

to help us finance the ministries and dreams we have for San Clemente and beyond. 

Giving: A Faithful and Personal Choice  
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Godõs Work. Our Hands. 

This is a recurring series about CLC members and friends who volunteer in the community, taking Christõs 

great commission to òlove one anotheró beyond the beach and our church or preschool walls.  Do you know 

volunteers who should be featured?  Let Pastor Brenda know, so we can highlight them here. 

 
òI love Beach Church,ó says Shay Arnett.  òWe did not go to church 

as a family until Gary found this church while surfing at North Beach 

on Sunday.  Weõve been attending for about 12 years, starting when 

our kids were little.ó 

 
Those kids, Haley, now 18, and Kyle, 16, are the main reason Shay 

found her volunteer calling--middle school book fairs.  òI love     

middle schoolers,ó she says, òand really missed being around them 

once my kids moved up to San Clemente High.ó    

 
She was at an elementary school book fair a friend was running a 

few years ago and tried to talk her into doing the middle school fair.  

The friend declined, but the Bernice Ayers Middle School PTA   

president was there that day and said, òYou could do it.ó  So after 

thinking about it, òHere I am,ó says Shay, twenty-two book fairs   

later!  

 
She chairs three book fairs annually for Bernice Ayers Middle School in San Clemente--imagine!  òI 

put in about 400 volunteer hours with the fairsó says Shay, òand this is not even the middle school 

my kids went to!  I just love doing it.ó  She was also committed to Girl Scouts, as a leader for seven 

years, when Haley was a Brownie and Girl Scout.   

 
Recently Shay started a blog, bookfairlady.com, where she reviews books and provides helpful      

information to parents.  òIõve spent 10 years reading and reviewing middle school and young adult 

novels.  I find such joy finding the right book for the right reader (or non-reader).ó   

 
Shay, who has a B.S. in Health Science from Cal State Long Beach, and her husband, Gary (the surfer 

mentioned above), are long-time San Clemente residents and both work at Black Dot Wireless in 

Mission Viejo, Shay in human resources.  A member of the Christ Lutheran Church Council,       

currently serving as secretary, Shay is an amazing gift to our church and community. 

Celebrate Veterans Day, Wednesday, November 11th by thanking 

your favorite veteran for his or her service.  By that day we will 

have delivered many heartfelt messages from our preschool chil-

dren and from our members to 62 veterans, men and women, from 

the US Army and Army Air Force, Coast Guard, Navy and Marine 

Corps now living in Capistrano Beach, at Aegis and at San Clemen-

te Villas by the Sea.  One 95 year-old told said, òI have never received anything like this before.ó  

Each one sincerely appreciated your loving messages.  

Celebrating (over) 50 Veterans to Celebrate 
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CHRIST LUTHERAN OUTREACH - SERVING OUR COMMUNITY! 

FAM  Hunger Walk  

Thank you to our 10 registered walkers and all who donated to the team or individuals for the 
2015 FAM Hunger Walk on Oct. 18.  Including our church Silver Sponsorship, we raised more 
than $2,025 for Family Assistance Ministries in this yearõs walk.  Our church logo was on the T
-shirts, our ad was in the program and we gave a prayer bookmark to every walker.  Way to 
get our name out there, but more importantly, thank you for helping to end hunger in San 
Clemente one step at a time! 

 

 

SCMFO Variety Show  
Thank you CLC members who bought tickets for a Christ      
Lutheran table at the Oct. 24 San Clemente Military Family    

Outreach Variety Show and 
those who ate at Selmaõs.  It 
was a fun night for a great 
cause.  Also, thank you to Lois 
Faist and the Franzes for      
donating some good prizes for 
the opportunity drawing at the 
event.  800 families at Camp Pendleton will have a great 
Thanksgiving thanks to the funds raised at the show and 
many more families will be helped with emergency needs 
throughout the coming year because of your generosity.   

Gina Rambeau, Judy's daughter, Norman Franz and rest of raffle ticket sales team at the SCMFO Variety Show pictured.  

Maryõs Feast 

This is an event hosted by St. Andrew's By-the-Sea Methodist Church, which provides office space for 

S.C. Military Family Outreach, to help gather items for the SCMFO baby shower in January.  Itõs a lovely 

evening, this year on Dec. 2, 6:30 p.m., at Bella Colina Golf Club.  Buffet dinner, music by the San 

Clemente High School choir, opportunity to connect with people from many churches in San Clemente 

and celebrate the beginning of Advent together.  Everyone is asked to bring baby items (outfits,         

receiving blankets, bath sets, toys, strollers, high chairs, carseats, baby care items, anything you think a 

new mother and baby will need and love).  All of these will be used to make layettes for the baby   

shower.  We hope to share a table with Our Saviorõs Lutheran this year. Tickets are $50. Please contact 

Judy Franz at 949-493-3826 or junofranz@aol.com for information.   


